
TRANSLATION!!! 

 

OFFICE OF THE FEDERAL PRESIDENT 

Personal office of the 

Federal President 

 

BERLIN, 19th October 2012 

Spreeweg 1 

 

Mr. 

Steffen Löw 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

xxxxx Frankfurt am Main 

 

Dear Mister Löw, 

 

Federal President Joachim Gauck thanks you for your e-mail from 15th October 2012. 

He has asked me to answer you. He has read your description of your unpleasant 
experience at the Frankfurt book fair attentively. 

 

I can understand very well that it must have been unpleasant that you were pushed across a 
street in your wheelchair surprisingly and without being correctly addressed. It is regrettable 
that this apparently happened. It is not possible to verify your suspicion any more that the 
person concerned was a security force of the federal president. At this day personnel of a 
private security company and the Hessian state police were on duty as well. 

 

At the same time I am asking for your understanding that the officers who are in charge of 
the security of the federal president before and during an event visited by such numerous 
people like the book fair are bearing a particularly large responsibility. This is concerning the 
security of the federal president as well as the prevention of possible accidents during arrival 
and departure of the car convoy. 

 



In good knowledge of the acting officers and the described situation I can assure you that 
none of the officers is acting in thoughtless or unkind intention. 

 

However I used your letter as occasion to discuss with the officers again the special situation 
of wheelchair users. Therefore I thank you for your feedback. 

 

The federal president sends his best wishes and sincere regards. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Johannes Sturm 

Personal Officer of the Federal President 

 

 

Mail address: Bundespräsidialamt 11010 Berlin, lnternet: http://www.bundespraesident.de 

E-Mail: poststelle@bpra.bund.de 

 

Translator BL 


